
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 24 May 2022 
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS)  Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Matheson (IM) 
John Bowman (JB) 
APOLOGIES
Alison Hood (AH)

Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor C McLaren

IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor I James (IJ)

John Andrews (JA)
Alistair Godfrey (AG)
Number of public attending: 6
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.

1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Alison Hood, plus Councillors Laing and McLaren.

2.
RECENT WARD ELECTIONS

GB offered congratulations to returning Councillors Laing and James and welcomed our newly elected member Councillor McLaren.    Thanks were also expended to Anne Jarvis for all her help and guidance received over the last 5 years and wished her well for the future.
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The April 2022 Minutes approved by John Bowman and seconded by Frank Stevenson. 
4. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
JB advised he still had not received a response from Daryl McKeown, PKC Roads Department regarding a suitable date for the site visit to discuss calming measures plus other road issues.  Action:  JB – to forward the email again.
GB advised Community Greenspace, PKC advised Langlangs Park children playpark area had been earth quaked however this has not helped with the pooling of water running down from the wooded area.  PKC to investigate what other initiatives could be undertaken which may include relocating the current  playpark equipment to another part of the park.  
EC confirmed the Church of Scotland has lifted all restrictions for the use of the Church Centre.  We can from 28 June 2022 begin to have face to face meetings.

Bidwells presentation.  A second consultation to view the current plans will be held in the Church Centre, 31 May 2022 between 14:30 – 18:30.  It was noted not much green space contained within the current outline plans, whilst green space around the development. It was noted Wedge Development have asked if this phase could be brought forward.  It was noted within condition 2 of the clauses in the planning consent it would be necessary for an additional road to be built after the first 350 units were erected.  It was noted no plan to access the site by Marshall Way.  This is ongoing.
Member of public suggested link some may find of interest in respect to housing design.  https://www.hants.gov.uk/thingstodo/countryside/dogwalking.

5.      PERTH TRANSPORT CORRIDOR


GB introduced John McCrone and Jonathan Clarkson from Perth & Kinross Council who provided a very high level overview of the Perth People Place which will have an impact on the transport needs of all the locations within Luncarty, Redgorton & Moneydie Community Council area.  This is a place based initiative which links into a multitude of projects and communities to improve integration between sustainable transport walking/cycling/bus/car – reducing congestion on roads. Work is ongoing and will be ongoing for sometime being developed and refined as the project progresses through the design process.
6. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation.  JB provided an update advising two crimes recorded locally where a lockbox had been accessed, a key taken and someone entered the home.  It would appear nothing stolen but investigations are ongoing.

The second incident relates to a wildlife crime - a dead badger was found with a snare around its neck within the local area.

7.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
It noted only two applications were submitted relating to this area – one relates to more houses at Bertha Park (38 in total).  The second relates to a creation of Forestry Road within the boundaries of Pitlandy Farm for timber construction.

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£513.09 in the bank.  
8.      CTLR
No update.
9. ROADS
GB advised notification received relating to the Railway Bridge repair will commence at the end of July 2022 taking up to a week.  This is earlier than initially advised.  Traffic from Luncarty has been diverted via Duchess Street, Stanley to access A9.  

Short discussion relating to the possibility of reinstatement of farm locked gates at Denmarkfield Farm to stop this being used as rat run during this period.  Action:  IJ to take this forward with Roads Department. 
Mention made by member of public regarding uneven slabs on pavement on flyover for pedestrians walking to Redgorton.  Action:  GB will report this via BEAR Scotland.

GB advised he replied to Transport Scotland advising regarding their response to no installation of an overbridge, highlighting a document they themselves published on 27 May 2016 entitled “A9 dualling Perth to Inverness” in particular to a section under NMU Access strategy which states in Section 5, Sub-section 2, Condition 1 – “There will be no surface (at grade) crossings of the dualled A9”.
It was noted that Mr Wedge, Wedge Constructions, if phase 4 would need to give consideration to a new road/bridge as an entrance to the developments.  JB thought the some of the joined up thinking was not really working as an over bridge would help with access to the bus stops.
8. CORRESPONDENCE
EC advised correspondence has been received from Alex Rowley, MSP regarding a Private Members Bill  - The Domestic Building Environmental Standards (Scotland) Bill to ensure the housing stock is fit for the future and delivering the real effect of cutting household energy bills.
11.      CORE PATHS
JA advised he had not received an update regarding the legalities surrounding the axing the Cramflat footpath sign had been chopped down. It seemed PKC departments seemed to have different views on this.  ACTION:  IJ to take forward.
AG advised 

12. LUNCARTY & REDGORTON IN BLOOM GROUP

IM provided an update.  Daffodills were planted along roadside verges.  1000 snowdrops were planted in Kirkhill Cemetery and it is hoped in time, they will multiply.  A hedgehog house was also planted.  

Winter flowers in the various tubs, will be uplifted and summer plants planted which are currently located in a local greenhouse will be planted out shortly.  

As part of the Queens Platinum Jubilee a picnic table and bench which has been purchased by using 80% of a grant.  The sections of wild flowers in various parts of the village, will be left this year, and see if they grow.  

The seed barrel is to be removed as it is falling apart.  It is planned to use the Governors Cart in its place.  An approach was made to the Men’s Shed, Stanley to see if it could be repaired, no joy so far.

Currently the group is made of 6 core committee members and 20 helpers who help out with the watering etc.  

As part of the Queens Green canopy a tree has been received and although no decision has been made where to plant it, it was thought near the War Memorial may be a good location.

13. ANOTHER OTHER BUSINESS
Discussion around the BAM Nuttall Community Group which is to be set up and in particular the section relating to a signature as a group member will determine agreed to the said aims and objectives.  It was felt this wording may not accurately reflect.  It also appears BAM have agreed various Community benefits, one outside our area in respect of the Lade, a second defibrillator for the village, football teams have also applied for money. A scout group is also looking for funding for a trip to the Far East.
IM highlighted the way Perth & Kinross Council will be adapting to more of a place based funding as time goes on.  It will be necessary to areas to write up their own plans/requests for the area.  Whilst this may be more Perth based at the moment they will have to move away out to the rural areas in time.

It was also noted when a member of public had contacted Police relating to an incident in Bertha Park, the Police had been unable to find the address. 

Member of public asked if anyone know what the remit of Community Wardens involves.   It was noted they drove into the school car park and drove out again despite children loitering in the area.

Two members of the public thanked the Community Council both in terms of listening and also for their hard work and assistance.
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
-
28 June  2022
(Meeting closed at 21.55)


